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The Next Meeting: June 10 th at 9:00am.  

4ÈÅ *ÕÎÅ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÈÅÌÄ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÈÏÍÅ ÏÆ *ÅÆÆ Ǫ 2ÉÔÁ +ÁÒÓÔÅÎȢ 

4ÈÉÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÏÕÒ ,!34 -%%4).' ÕÎÔÉÌ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒȦȦȦ 
 

ü 4ÅÌÅÐÈÏÎÅȡ  ΦΪΡ-ΪΤΣ-ΡΩΨΪ 

ü !ÄÄÒÅÓÓȡ  ΣΤΡΡ %Ȣ 4ÙÓÏÎ 3Ôȟ #ÈÁÎÄÌÅÒȟ !: ΪΧΤΤΧ 
 

Bring your lawn chairs & bags/buckets for any plants/fish that may be available. 



Letter from the President  
Hello fellow pond members. I hope everyone was able 
to get out and enjoy the pond tour in May. We 
enjoyed the pre-tour but only visited 10 of the 15 
ponds and it took us all day and we enjoyed getting to 
know some new members! Our house was on the tour 
and we had a good time and talked to many people 
about the joys of having a pond. If you did not show 
your pond this year I hope you will consider sharing 
you pond next year. You will have a great time. A big thank you to everyone that opened 
your backyards and ponds to the public. 

I also want to thank everyone that worked the Home and Garden show the last 
weekend of April. We had a good time talking to everyone about the pond tour and our 
ponds. I think it was Friday that Dave Nelson and Tammy Purtell just about got blown 
away from the storm that came out of the blue. Like the dedicated troopers they are, 
they got everything gathered up and ready for the next day. Special thanks to Tanya and 
Ian for the fishing pond for the kiddos. The game and prizes were a HUGE hit with the 
children. My grandkids enjoyed playing; in fact, they were so adorable they won several 
prizes. I appreciate everyone that came out and helped get the word out about the 
pond tour. 

Pond Tour: )Æ ÙÏÕ ×ÅÒÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÔÏÕÒ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÔÏ ÒÅÔÕÒÎ ÔÈÅ ÓÉÇÎÓ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÎÅØÔ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇȢ 
Also bring the sign in sheets and feedback on how it went.  

June Meeting: The June meeting will be at the home of Jeff and Rita Karsten.  

Do not forget we will not have a meeting July and August. Enjoy the summer! 

Don Shaw ɀ GPPS President 
 

 

Did you know that you can help support the Japanese Friendship 

Garden just by shopping with Amazon Smile? Every purchase you 

make will bring a donation to the garden throughout the year by 

simply registering the Japanese Friendship Garden of Phoenix at 

smile.amazon.com! Log on to www.smile.amazon.com. Use your 

existing amazon.com password or create an account. Select The 

Japanese Friendship Garden of Phoenix as your non-profit recipient. 

Ɇ /ÎÃÅ ÙÏÕ ÒÅÇÉÓÔÅÒȟ !ÍÁÚÏÎ ÄÏÎÁÔÅÓ ΦȢΫϻ ÏÆ 

your eligible AmazonSmile purchases to us every 

time you shop!!  



 
Member Corner 

 
   

 

 

 

 

 

Area of town: North Phoenix, Loop 101 and I-17 

Family: Two adult kids in college 

Profession(s): Programmer and Customer service 

Hobbies: Ponding and making jewelry 

What got you involved with water gardening: Our swimming pool wasn't 
getting used and we didn't want to just fill it in, so we decided to convert it to a 
koi pond. 

What is your favorite part of water gardening: The relaxing sounds of the 
water and watching the fish. 

Favorite fish: Butterfly koi 

Future plans: Building a bridge 

2017 GPPS Meetings & Events 
January 
 14th: Meeting ɀ 9am 

Host: Tammy Purtell 

February  
 11th: Meeting - 9am 

Hosts: Don & Dawn Jarratt 
 10th-12th: Chinese Cultural Fair 

March 
 11th: Meeting - 9am 

Japanese Friendship Garden 

April  
 8th: Meeting - 9am 

Hosts: Annie Foster &     
Mike Galeski 

28th-30th: Home Show 

May           
 NO MEETING 
13th GPPS Pond Tour  9am-4pm 

June 
 10th: Meeting - 9am 

Hosts: Jeff & Rita Karsten 

July       
 NO MEETING 

August     
 NO MEETING 

September 
 9th: Meeting ɀ 9am 

Hosts: Chuck & Joy Basso 

October 
 14th: Meeting - 9am 

Hosts: Tanya & Ian Brown 

November 
 11th: Meeting - 9am 

Hosts: Ron & Penny Christensen 
BOD Election 

December 
 9th: Meeting - 11am  

Hosts: Richard & Pet Smith 
Holiday Potluck 

     White Elephant Gift Exchange 
Fantastic Food & Fun 

 

 Chris and Diane Krum  



GPPS Executive Committee 

President Don Shaw 602-332-8112 president@phoenixponds.com 

Vice President Judy Restad  vicepres@phoenixponds.com 

Secretary Sue Beard   secretary@phoenixponds.com 

Treasurer Annie Foster  treasurer@phoenixponds.com 

Event Coordinator Chris Krum  events@phoenixponds.com 

Newsletter Editor Tanya Brown  newsltr@phoenixponds.com 

Librarian Jeff Karsten  librarian@phoenixponds.com 

Webmaster Dennis Beard  webmaster@phoenixponds.com 

 GPPS TECHNICAL COMMITTEE 

Jeff Karsten rj_kars10@yahoo.com 

Chuck Basso  1chuckbasso@gmail.com  
 

 

***If anyone finds a broken link or out of 

date information on the web pages, please 

send information like the page name and 

what needs to be changed or fixed to 

webmaster@phoenixponds.com*** 
 

 

WEB 101:  

If a member wishes to view archived Club 

Newsletters they must use the URL below.  

That URL is not a link from any of our pages.  

There is no need for a password.  

You can make it a bookmarked or favorite in 

your browser.   I suggest that you highlight and copy the below URL.  If you wish to type 

it in your browser's address window NOTE:  there is an Underscore (_) between the 

gppsarchive and the .htm   Failure to type the underscore will result in an error message.   

http://www.phoenixponds.com/News/gppsarchive_.htm 

 

Treasurers Report 

Starting Balance  $3533.85 
Income 
     Dues    $130.00 
Expenses 
     AZ Home Show  $83.00 
     Fishing Game   $50.87 
     Storage    $40.69 
 

Ending Balance  $3489.29 

file:///C:/Users/Gskylstad/AppData/AppData/Roaming/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/rj_kars10@yahoo.com
http://www.phoenixponds.com/News/gppsarchive_.htm


Bogged Down (thanks to Mike Galeski for the article title ) 

/Î !ÐÒÉÌ ΤΦȟ ΤΡΣΨȣÊÕÓÔ Υ ×ÅÅËÓ ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ÌÁÓÔ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ pond tour, I put water in my pond for the 
first time.  I promised myself I would never do something so labor intensive so close to the 
ÔÏÕÒ ÁÇÁÉÎȣȢ×ÅÌÌȣȢÏÏÐÓȢ  You see, I wanted my pond ÔÏ ÂÅ ȰÐÅÒÆÅÃÔȱ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÔÏÕÒ ÄÅÓÐÉÔÅ 
several members WISELY telling me that it helps others to see ponds under construction.  
)ȭÍ ÂÅÇÉÎÎÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÍÙ ÐÏÎÄ ɉÁÎÄ ÐÅÒÈÁÐÓ ÙÏÕÒÓɊ ×ÉÌÌ !,7!93 ÂÅ ÕÎÄÅÒ 
construction.  When we finish one part, we decide ÉÔ ÎÅÅÄÓ ɕÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇɕ ÅÌÓÅȣȢÁ ÂÏÔÔÏÍ 
ÄÒÁÉÎȟ Á ÂÒÉÄÇÅȟ ÓÈÅÌÖÅÓȟ ÓÔÒÁÉÇÈÔ ÓÉÄÅÓȟ ÄÅÅÐÅÒȟ ×ÉÄÅÒȟ ÎÁÒÒÏ×ÅÒȟ ÅÔÃȢ  ) ÈÁÖÅÎȭÔ ÍÅÔ ÁÎÙÏÎÅ 
ÙÅÔ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÁÄÄ ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇȟ ÃÈÁÎÇÅ ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ÏÒ ÊÕÓÔ ÆÌÁÔ ÏÕÔȣstart over if given the 
chance!  If you love your pond exactly how it is and never plan on changing 
ÁÎÙÔÈÉÎÇȣÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÓÐÅÁË ÕÐȟ ) ÃÏÕÌÄ ÕÓÅ Á ÖÏÉÃÅ ÏÆ ÒÅÁÓÏÎ ɉcause mine is obviously broken)! 

TÈÉÓ ÉÓ ÍÙ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÐÏÎÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÐÌÁÎÔÓ ÓÏ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÌÁÓÔ '003 ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ !ÎÎÉÅȭÓ fabulous water 
lily workshop, I decided to get to work separating eight pots of lilies.  In the process, I 
noticed that some of my marginal plants that sit on the top shelf of the pond, had really 
outgrown their pots.  When I pulled them out of the pond, I loved how uncluttered the 
pond looked and how much more room my fish had to swim.  It occurred to me that if I had 
a bog, those marginal plants would grow better and my water would be clearer.  Being in 
full sun, I have been in a continuous battle with algae and my water has never really been 
crystal clear.  After doing a great deal of research online, I decided to build a bog to help 
with filtration  and give my plants an area to spread out.  I made a temporary bog out of a 
baby pool to try it out and added five pots of irises, canna, creeping jenny, pennywort, and 
yerba mansa from the pond.  Within a week the plants were starting to perk up and a 
bunch of debris from the bottom of the pond had settled in the baby pool.  That sealed the 
dealȣȢ) needed a bog. 

And the insanity beganȣthe weekend before, I had spent a full day in the pond, pulling all 
the rocks off the bottom to make it easier to clean, getting the worst sunburn of my life.  
So my insanity was compounded by the fact that the yard was by no means ready for the 
tour and I was about to add a major project. 

Sunday, May 7th I got up early, drank way too much coffee and began digging.  I needed a 
strong start ×ÈÉÌÅ )ÁÎ ×ÁÓ ÁÔ ×ÏÒË ÓÏ ÈÅ ÃÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ talk me out of it (heȭs definitely the 
rational one).  I had known I would eventually build the bog so I had already purchased the 
liner and pump.  (Ï× ÈÁÒÄ ÃÏÕÌÄ ÔÈÉÓ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÂÅȩȩ  )ÔȭÓ ÏÎÌÙ Φȭ ×ÉÄÅ ÂÙ Ωȭ ÌÏÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÁÂÏÕÔ ΣΦȱ 
ÄÅÅÐȢ  4ÈÁÔ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ Á ÂÒÅÅÚÅ ÃÏÍÐÁÒÅÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÐÏÎÄȣȢ2)'(4Ȧȩ   

Top 5 Things I Forgot Since I Last Built A Pond: 

1. Exactly how stinking hard the ground is in Arizona! 
2. Where exactly do you put all the dirt you displace while digging?? 
3. The incredible weight of the large rocks & likely chance of smashing your fingers. 
4. Once you lock in rocks with waterfall foam, they are VERY difficult to remove.  
5. The concepts of realistic timelines, everlasting energy levels & well designed plans. 



Essentially, I believe that building Á ×ÁÔÅÒ ÇÁÒÄÅÎ ÉÓ Á ÌÏÔ ÌÉËÅ ÈÁÖÉÎÇ Á ÃÈÉÌÄȢ  4ÈÅÒÅȭÓ Á 
beautiful magic in the finished product that somehow makes us forget what a ginormous 
pain it is to bring it into the world.  I can imagine this magic is why people have more than 
one child as well as starting Á ÎÅ× ÐÏÎÄȢ  )Æ ÙÏÕȭÖÅ had multiple kids and multiple ÐÏÎÄÓȣȢ 
well, tÈÁÔȭÓ Á ×ÈÏÌÅ ÌÏÔÔÁ ÍÁÇÉÃ ÉÎ ÙÏÕÒ ÌÉÆÅȦ  YAY!! 

The bog plans from Nelson Water Gardens said a bÏÇ ÓÈÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÂÅ ÍÏÒÅ ÔÈÁÎ ΣΤȱ ÄÅÅÐ ÁÎÄ 
ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ) ×ÁÎÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÂÕÉÌÄ ÔÈÅ ÅÎÔÉÒÅ ÂÏÇ ×ÉÔÈÏÕÔ )ÁÎȭÓ ÈÅÌÐȟ ) ×ÁÓ ÉÎÃÌÉÎÅÄ ÔÏ 
whole-ÈÅÁÒÔÅÄÌÙ ÅÍÂÒÁÃÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÏÒÙȢ  )Î ÔÈÅ ÅÎÄȟ )ÁÎ ÄÉÄ ÅÎÄ ÕÐ ÈÅÌÐÉÎÇȣÐÏÏÒ ÇÕÙȣÈÅ 
really deserves a vacation! 

The plan was to dismantle the back 

of the waterfall and wrap the bog 

along the back of the falls and onto 

the side of the pond.  A gentle 

stream would carry the crystal clear 

water back to the pond.  It was a 

perfect plan.  Of course I forgot to 

ÔÁËÅ Á ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ÐÉÃÔÕÒÅȣÓÏ ÔÈÉÓ És the 

best I could do:   

 

HereȭÓ ÔÈÅ ÐÌÁÙ ÂÙ ÐÌÁÙȡ 

Build Day One 

Sunday, May 7 at 1:54pm  

(Including my baby pool bog)  

Moved boulders away from the 
waterfall, cleared away the gravel and 
carved out the general outline.  

  

 

From a different angle.  Those rocks 
around the hose were all WELL 
foamed in and took serious leverage 
to break free.  

(I believe this was about the time I 
realized I might be ÉÎÓÁÎÅȣ) 



Build Day Two 

Monday, May 8 at 6:31pm 

Came straight home from work to 
carve out more dirt and start 
placing the blocks to reinforce the 
sides.  4ÏÄÁÙȭÓ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ 
experience: Leveling blocks is 
really NOT my strong suit! 
 

Tuesday was spent taking pain 
killers and questioning some of my 
life choices. 

 

Build Day Three 

Wednesday, May 10 at 7:39pm 

Most the blocks are placed and 
leveled (thanks to Ian), still need to 
figure out the stream to get water 
back into the pond. 
 

On Thursday morning, in the light 
of a new day, the realization set in 
that there was no way I was going 
to finish the bog in time for the 
tour.  Later that day, while showing 
bog pictures to a co-worker who planned to attend the tour, he agreed that I couldnȭt 
possibly finish itȣThatȭs when my defiant side took on the challenge.  So I requested Friday 
off work and resolved to get it done!  My newfound motivation had me to stop at the rock 
yard on the way home from work on Thursday to get the pea gravel I would need for 
EARLY the next mornÉÎÇȣ 

Build Day Four 

Friday, May 12 at 9:32am 

Early is a relative termȣright? 
It took FAR longer than 
anticipated to figure out the 
stream, set up the plumbing, 
spread the underlayment and 
install the liner.   

<Inside Voice:  SERIOUSLY?!?          
The tour starts in 24 hours!!!!!! > 




